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MEMO TO:
 Board


FROM:
 Lance Schulte
DATE:

 5-10-08
RE:

Make CalPlanner Exclusively Online and Eliminate Hardcopy 


Mailing 

Currently, the CalPlanner newsletter is printed on hardcopy and distributed by US mail to the Chapter membership, and a PDF version is posted online on the Chapter website.  Eliminating the hardcopy and converting to a digital newsletter would result in significant cost savings with a potential increase in communication timeliness and impact.    A digital format allows the addition of color, weblinks, sound, and video to better show planning via the web, along with being a more green media that may also enhance our CalPlanner revenues. 
APA CA currently pays GranDesigns $81,800 annually in 12 monthly payments for the contracted CalPlanner services, which is allotted as follows:

· $32,500 for Professional Design Services (described as ‘Design/Edit’ on the monthly invoices)

· $49,300 for Newsletter Production Expenses (described as ‘Printing’ on the monthly invoices)

In addition to GranDesigns’ fees, we pay an average of $2,350 in postage for mailing each of the six CalPlanner issues, for an annual total of $14,100, so the total annual cost to produce and mail the newsletter is currently about $95,900. 
Eliminating the hardcopy distribution would save $14,100 in postage and should greatly reduce the $49,300 currently paid for Newsletter Production/Printing, but we would have to request a bid from GranDesigns to determine the exact savings.

As mentioned a digital format would allow the use of color, sound, and links to videos, upcoming events, etc.  Links to advertisers’ websites could be added as well – this enhancement to the current calling card and display ads may be a selling feature to potential advertisers to bring in additional advertising revenue. 

Member accessibility to the newsletter may be a concern if the mailed copy is eliminated, so to maximize visibility when a new issue of CalPlanner is posted, the ‘Newsletter Generator’ feature on the APACA website could be used to send an email blast to members with the link to the new issue – this should reach almost everyone who currently receives the mailed paper version.  The ‘Featured Article’ area of the Home page could also be used to alert readers when a new issue is released.  
An initial CalPlanner article could introduce the new format to the membership and explain the benefits of a digital newsletter, and stress the importance of maintaining a valid email address to receive the link and notification of new issue releases.
A number of APA Chapters and APA CA Sections have already converted to web-only newsletters which provide examples of many of the features mentioned above.  We could also leverage their experiences by contacting those editors to discuss any problems they may have encountered initially, as well as any solutions they’ve implemented.

I propose to define the costs and benefits to convert CalPlanner to an online newsletter and if desirable provide a conversion plan to Board.  
Board request:

· Provide comments on the proposal to explore conversion of CalPlanner to a digital newsletter

· Provide suggestions on features to add to a digital CalPlanner
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